
October 22, 1976 

Mr. l1acheck Chobanian 
560 Scarlet Drive 
Brookfield. jisconsin 53005 

Dear Mr. Chobanian: 

A year a o you were kinJ enough to expres s your 
support of St. Vartan Armenian Cathedr 1 by 
becoming a Steward, in the beginning of a p rogram 
that means so much for the security of our Cathedral 
and Diocese, both no\'l and in tl1e futur . The family 
of St. Vartan otewards is expanding gr adually, and 
work is continuing both throug1 our office and in 
our parishes to add neiv members to this family on 
a continuin g basis. 

By their devotion, attachment and contribution, 
our Stewards bring honor to our community. 

We appr ach you now to ask that you renew your 
Stewardship of §t. Vartan. The Cathedral goes on 
as a symbo l and center of our church community in 
Ar.1erica; our stewardship of it must go on as well. 

You have proved your devotion in the past. 

May we ask you to make a further contribution of 
$100 to retain your status as a St. Vartan Steward, 
again setting an example for others to enLUlate? 

vb 

Yours sincerely, 

Syraun Palvetzian 
Director 


